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To: Wilderness Research Center Advisory Committee 
Ernie Ables Harley Johanson 
Steve Brunsfeld Ed Krumpe 
Steve Bunting Art Rourke 
Mike Falter Carlos Schwantes 
Oz Garton Mike Scott 
Marv Henberg Art Smith 
John Hunt Jeff Yeo 

• 
University of Idaho 
College of Forestry 

Wildlife and Range Sciences 
Moscow, Idaho 83844-1131 U.S.A. 

From: John C. Hendee, Dean C)_p c • ~ 
Date: January 21, 1994 ov-~ 

Subject: Minutes - Meeting of December 14, 1993 

Dear Colleagues: 

My apologies for taking so long to get out minutes of our last meeting. Our next meeting 
is scheduled for Wednesday, February 2, so I'm attaching a draft agenda indicating some 
important business and discussions planned for that meeting. Let me know if there are additional 
items you want to discuss. 

The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. on December 14, 1993. 

WRC Logo: 

Hendee reported on a meeting attended with Yeo, Krumpe and Vice-President Harry 
Peterson and staff from the communications office to discuss design of a Wilderness Research 
Center logo. Subsequently, two additional meetings have been held and it may be possible to 
share designs prepared by UI communications at the next WRC Advisory Committee Meeting. 
Hendee, Krumpe, and Yeo contributed ideas in great detail about symbolism surrounding the 
WRC (rivers, peaks, eagles, salmon) but the artists have prevailed insisting on a sleek corporate 
design to appear on all WRC materials in order to acquire visual recognition-but with plenty 
of opportunity for t-shirts, hats, posters, notecards, etc. to contain more detail of the WRC 
vision/image. The theme for the logo and potentially for the WRC is "Wilderness-the World's 
Living Laboratory". We should have a lively session discussing the logo proposal. Keep your 
minds open. It is uncertain whether a design mock-up will be ready by our next meeting. 

The Urwversity of Idaho is an equal opportunity/affirmative action~ and educational inslrtution. 
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Inter-Office Memorandum 
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As you know, John Hartung is a Master's student ·and is doing a primary source 

study of The Idaho Primitive Area. We are presently planning his course and field 

work. It looks like the Taylor Ranch would be ideal as a headquarters for much of 

his field work during June, July and August of next year. He may also be accompanied 

by a photographer part of the time. 

at the ranch next summer? 

Is there any problem with ·housing John plus one 
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To: Department Heads 
Associate Deans 

MEMORANDUM 

Director of Administration 
External Coordinator 
Jay O'Laughlin 

Jeff Yeo 

From: John C. Hendee 

Date: August 27, 1992 

Subject: Strengthening focus for the '92-'93 academic year. 

• 0 Universityotldaho 
College of Forestry, 

Wildlife and Range Sciences 
Moscow, Idaho 
83843 U.S.A. 

Position descriptions for administrators and exempt professional staff are not 
completed in September as they are for faculty. During our performance evaluation 
interviews in January it is my custom to establish jointly with each of you a list of ''big ticket" 
items reflecting your agenda targets for the next year. So that I can review progress with 
you on these items for the year to date, and agree on adjustments and additions or 
deletions, I would like to meet with each of you during the next month. Nancy will arrange 
one-hour meetings to fit our respective schedules. Please consider the targets we identified 
last winter, our interactions since then, and propose adjustments/revisions. Please consider 
how I can help you achieve your goals. 

I look forward to these meetings with anticipation. You have already achieved much 
this year but the challenges facing us are imposing, i.e., enrollment increases, curricula 
integration, space adjustments, managing increased productivity, expanding our leadership 
for Idaho's natural resources-all in the face of reduced state funding. Staying focused on 
your (and the college's) most important priorities will be important to our continuing 
progress. Helping your faculty identify their most important targets for the year will also 
be a key to their progress. 

I want to work with each and all of you to make this an outstanding year. 

JCH/vd 

The University of Idaho is an equal opportunity/affirmative action employer and educational institution. 
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CONFIDENTIAL MEMORANDUM 

DATE: 

TO: 

May 22, 1992 

Jeff Yeo 
Ed Krumpe 

University of Idaho 
College of Forestry, 

Wildlife and Range Sciences 
Moscow, Idaho 
83843 U.S.A. 

FROM: John C. Hendee, Dean V-, __ J.:::. ~ 
Wilderness Research CenVe; _. . SUBJECT: 

I appreciate the work Jeff did on the annual report, and for this year. I suggest we go 
with the last edited version I have enclosed, appended with my letter to Dr. Bell. I favor limited 
distribution for now until we can meet and discuss how to further broaden UI involvement. 

The past two years we have consolidated management to accomplish some changes 
(hiring Jeff, the Lanham addition, WRC directorship) but the future of WRC and Taylor Ranch 
depend on building an expanded program with broader UI support and involvement. We may 
not survive, much less thrive, without it. I would like the three of us to meet and consider how 
to move in that direction and make it next year's goal to progress in that direction. We need 
more shared leadership. The composition of an advisory committee and charter for its 
responsibilities is a key, and a very well planned convening of that group is essential to address 
issues. CFWR domination of the WRC and Taylor Ranch is a potential weakness, but I don't 
know who outside of the college to involve in planning expanded involvement. Continued 
progress toward achieving potential of the WRC and Taylor Ranch, including shared leadership 
and removing a lingering stigma from long past, will be essential to getting UI support for WRC 
and Taylor Ranch. 

Nancy will plan a meeting among the three of us. In the meantime I will chat with each 
of you as occasions permit, and maybe talk with some other individuals. 

Thanks for your good work and help. 

JCH/nm 
Enclosures 

The University of Idaho is an equal opportunity/affirmative action employer and educational institution. 
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